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Ottawa Board of Health Communication Items (held on file by the Board of Health 
Secretary) 

1. Letter from Mr. James Chirico, Medical Officer of Health and Executive Officer, North 
Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit, to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of 
Health and Long-Term Care; the Honourable Helena Jaczek, Minister of Community 
and Social Services; and the Honourable Chris Ballard, Minister of Housing and 
Minister Responsible for the Poverty Reduction Strategy; and regarding The Cost of 
Healthy Eating 2016 (November 25, 2016) 

2. Letter from Mr. Keith Eccles, Chair, Board of Health, Grey Bruce Health Unit, to the 
Ontario Public Health Standards Modernization Executive Steering Committee, 
regarding 2016 Ontario Public Health Standards Modernization/Review (November 
25, 2016) 

3. Letter from Mayor Mary Smith, Acting Chair, Board of Health for Peterborough 
Public Health, to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term 
Care, regarding Bill 5 – the Greater Access to Hepatitis C Treatment Act, 2016 
(November 28, 2016) 

4. Letter from Mr. James Chirico, Medical Officer of Health and Executive Officer, North 
Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit, to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of 
Health and Long-Term Care, regarding Health Hazards of Gambling (December 5, 
2016) 

5. Letter from Dr. Christopher Mackie, Medical Officer of Health and CEO, Middlesex-
London Health Unit, to the Registrar, College of Physicians and Surgeons of 
Ontario, regarding Opioid Addiction and Overdose (December 8, 2016) 

6. Letter from Ward Bill Weber, County of Lambton Board of Health, to the Honourable 
Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, regarding Access to 
Publically Funded Oral Health Programs for Low-Income Adults and Seniors 
(December 8, 2016) 

7. Letter from Mr. Tyler Hessel, Chair, Huron County Board of Health, to the 
Honourable Dr. Jane Philpott, Minister of Health, regarding Bill S-228, An Act to 
amend the Food and Drugs Act (prohibiting food and beverage marketing directed at 
children) (December 8,  2016) 
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8. Letter from Mr. Jesse Helmer, Chair, Middlesex-London Board of Health, to the 
Honourable Dr. Jane Philpott, Minister of Health, regarding Bill S-228, An Act to 
amend the Food and Drugs Act (prohibiting food and beverage marketing directed at 
children) (December 13, 2016) 

9. Letter from Ms. Debi Wilcox, Regional Clerk/Director of Legislative Services, 
Durham Region, to the Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario, regarding 
Memorandum from Dr. Robert Kyle, Commissioner and Medical Officer of Health, re: 
Nutritious Food Basket (December 14, 2016) 

10. Letter from Ms. Debi Wilcox, Regional Clerk/Director of Legislative Services, 
Durham Region, to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, 
regarding Memorandum from Dr. Robert Kyle, Commissioner and Medical Officer of 
Health, re: Marketing of Food and Beverages to Children (December 14, 2016) 

11. Letter from Ms. Debi Wilcox, Regional Clerk/Director of Legislative Services, 
Durham Region, to the Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, 
regarding Memorandum from Dr. Robert Kyle, Commissioner and Medical Officer of 
Health, re: Student Nutrition Programs (December 14, 2016) 

12. Letter from Mr. Barry Ward, Board of Health Chair, Simcoe Muskoka District Health 
Unit, to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, 
regarding Marijuana controls under Bill 178, Smoke-Free Ontario Amendment Act, 
2016 (December 15, 2016) 

13. Letter from Mr. Tyler Hessel, Chair, Huron County Board of Health, to the 
Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, regarding 
HPV/Immunizations Programs Funding (January 5, 2017) 

14. Letter from Ms. Carol McDonald, President, Ottawa Council on Smoking or Health to 
Mayor Jim Watson, City of Ottawa, and Councillor Shad Qadri, Chair, Ottawa Board 
of Health, regarding Prohibiting the Use of Marijuana, Electronic Cigarettes and 
Heat-Not-Burn Tobacco Products Inside and Outside Public Places and Workplaces 
in the City of Ottawa (January 16, 2017) 

15. Letter from Mr. Scott Warnock, Board of Health Chair, Simcoe Muskoka District 
Health Unit, to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, Minister of Health and Long-Term 
Care, regarding Changes to the HPV Immunization Programs (January 18, 2017) 

16. Letter from Mr. Gary McNamara, Chair, and Dr. Gary Kirk, Medical Officer of Health 
and CEO, Windsor-Essex County Board of Health; to the Ontario Public Health 
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Standards Modernization Executive Steering Committee, regarding 2016 Ontario 
Public Health Standards Modernization/Review (January 18, 2017) 

17. Letter from Dr. Penny Sutcliffe, Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive 
Officer, Sudbury & District Board of Health, to Mayors/Reeves, Constituent 
Municipalities within the Sudbury & District Health Unit Catchment Area, regarding 
Anti-Contraband Tobacco Campaign (January 25, 2017) 

18. Letter from Dr. Penny Sutcliffe, Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive 
Officer, Sudbury & District Board of Health, to the Honourable Dr. Jane Philpott, 
Minister of Health, regarding Support for the Position of Dietitians of Canada on 
Taxation and Sugar-Sweetened Beverages as part of a Comprehensive Healthy 
Eating Approach (January 25, 2017) 

19. Letter from Dr. Penny Sutcliffe, Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive 
Officer, Sudbury & District Board of Health, to the Honourable Dr. Jane Philpott, 
Minister of Health, regarding Restricting the Marketing of Unhealthy Foods and 
Beverages to Children (January 25, 2017) 

20. Letter from Dr. Penny Sutcliffe, Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive 
Officer, Sudbury & District Board of Health, to the Honourable Dr. Eric Hoskins, 
Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, regarding Cannabis Regulation and Control 
(January 25, 2017) 

21. Letter from Dr. Marlene Spruyt, Medical Officer of Health and CEO, Board of Health 
Chair, Algoma Public Health, to the Honourable Charles Sousa, Minister of Finance, 
regarding Anti-Contraband Tobacco Campaign (January 25, 2017) 

22. Letter from Mr. David Inglis, Chair, Board of Health, Grey Bruce Health Unit, to the 
Registrar, College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario, regarding Opioid 
Addiction and Overdose (January 27, 2017) 
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